MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY, 25 MAY 2023
COMMENCING AT 11.35 IN THE STUDY BASE, OSTERLEY PARK
Present: Trustees: Peter Bush (in the chair), Mike Doran, Margaret Friday, Susan Parsons, Keith Rookledge and 24 members.
Apologies for absence: John & Patricia James, Richard Bacher, John & Stephanie Collis, Pauline Davies, Wendy Holbrook, pAnn Hoskins, Praveen Hungin, Nigel Kent, Hilary Ranger, Jean Thomas, Maggie Thorburn 
1. Welcome

1.1
Peter Bush, on behalf of John James, welcomed everybody to the meeting. The Friends sent their best wishes to John & Patricia.

2. Minutes of the AGM held on 26 April 2022
2.1
The Minutes of the AGM held on 26 April 2022 had been circulated with the agenda. Proposed by Sandra Hunkin and seconded by Margaret Friday, the minutes were agreed as a true and accurate record.

3. Annual Report presented by the Chairman on behalf of the Trustees

3.1 Peter advised that it had not been the easiest of years as not only had John been ill, but Douglas had died.  He reiterated Douglas’s enormous contribution as Vice-Chair, Treasurer, 100 Club organiser, newsletter distribution, taking bookings for visits and coach trips, and organising the annual holiday.  The last was to Lancaster in August 2022 which was greatly enjoyed by all who participated. Douglas did everything with a light touch and good humour and it was only now that we realised how much he did.  He reiterated his deepest sympathy to Christine. 
3.2 The Friends had largely returned to pre-Covid activities and enjoyed talks at the monthly coffee mornings given by Osterley staff and Friends. The costumes were presented by Sheila Underwood and Sue Smith; Margaret Friday spoke about the women of Osterley; Facilities Manager Jenny Spittle talked about the new water source heating system at Osterley; Retail Manager Vida Radulovic on the shop.  In November we had a quiz and in December a Christmas Lunch at Grasshoppers.  In 2023 Andy Eddy gave an update on the gardens; Michael Peacock talked about the villages that made up Heathrow, and Judith O’Flynn on the Trust’s Treasure Houses. Peter extended his thanks to Nicola Carr who the Committee liaised closely with. Visits had been made in London and outside. 
3.3  On John’s behalf, Peter thanked the Committee who had made it all happen - Mike Doran, Margaret Friday, Patricia James, Susan Parsons, Keith Rookledge, Vik Sharma, and himself. 
3.4 Proposed by Keith Rookledge and seconded by Howard Simmons, the report was adopted.
4. Presentation of Examined Accounts for year ending 31 December 2022
4.1
The Accounts were presented by Susan Parsons on behalf of Douglas Craik.  She advised that Douglas had largely completed the accounts to December 2022; only the notes were hers.  She added her own tribute to Douglas and extended her thanks to Jim Walker who had stepped in to examine the accounts

4.2
Overall, income from member activities was about £1,300 up on 2021 due to the hard work of Committee members organising visits, coach trips and the holiday. Other income was down £427 largely due to the loss of gift aid and no buggy donations.  A new donations box was expected to be returned soon to the buggy. 100 Club receipts were down, reflecting on prizes. There was an opportunity for any Friend to join the 100 Club or buy additional shares. 

4.3
On the Expenditure side, donations made were up and, excluding advance payments, operating costs were broadly in line with 2021. A major part of the costs of running the Friends continued to be the printing and distribution of the newsletter.  The Committee really would appreciate people agreeing to take the newsletter by email. Even if Friends wished to continue receiving the newsletter in paper format, it would be helpful to have an email address so as to be able to communicate quickly, for example, if an event had to be cancelled at short notice - a coffee morning, a visit.
4.4
Income from subscriptions was still well over double the running costs therefore the Committee did not propose any increase in subscription rates in 2024 - £10 individual and £16 joint. £4,376 had been added to the Supporters Group Account held by the National Trust on the Friends’ behalf.  Following previous years’ practice, the aim was to break even or make a small loss - this year a loss of £25.08. The Committee appreciated Friends paying their subscriptions by Standing Order - it saved having to remember!
4.5   
The adoption of the examined accounts was proposed by Christine Craik, seconded by Marion Huffer, and agreed. Margaret Lydamore proposed a vote of thanks to Susan for stepping in to complete the accounts.
5. Adoption of revised Constitution of the Friends of Osterley Park
5.1
Susan reported that, in the Summer 2022 newsletter, Douglas had advised that the Friends would discontinue Gift Aid.  This followed a review with the Trust, when it had been decided to cease it as changes in the HMRC rules made it less clear that one organisation could claim Gift Aid (which we did on subscriptions and the buggy donations) and donate it to another charity. This meant that the Friends could revert to the standard Trust Support Associations’ constitution, previously in force, rather than the ‘small charity constitution’ variation which had been adopted in 2013 to allow the Friends to claim Gift Aid.  

5.2
The purpose of the Friends and their work in supporting Osterley Park and House remained the same.  Trustees of the Friends would revert to being Committee members as they were prior to 2013. In response to a question, as currently she confirmed that one person could hold two Officer roles. 
5.3
The adoption of the new Constitution was proposed by Sheila Underwood, seconded by Charles Jobson, and agreed.
6. Election of Committee Members
6.1
Peter advised that under the new Constitution, at the AGM the Friends elected from amongst themselves the Officers (Chairman, Vice-Chairman, Hon Secretary and Treasurer, although one person may hold two roles) and not less than five other Committee members.
6.2 
The present members: Peter Bush, Michael Doran, Margaret Friday, Susan Parsons, Keith Rookledge and Vik Sharma were prepared to stand for re-election. John Collis had been co-opted onto the Committee during the year and was also prepared to stand. Since the AGM papers had been circulated, Howard Simmons had been nominated by John James.

6.3
The AGM unanimously elected:

· Howard Simmons as Chairman

· Susan Parsons as Hon Secretary
· Peter Bush, John Collis, Michael Doran, Margaret Friday, Keith Rookledge and Vik Sharma as Committee members.

6.4
The Committee would welcome more Committee members and had urgent need for a new Treasurer.  It was not an onerous job and the incumbent did not need to be an accountant, just to understand figures and spreadsheets. Without a Treasurer, it would be difficult for the Friends to continue. Mike Doran suggested trying to find a Treasurer through REACH which the Friends agreed. 
6.5
Thanks were recorded to John & Patricia James who had served on the Committee since 2004; John had been chairman of the Friends since 2011.
7. Appointment of Independent Examiner of the accounts
7.1
It was proposed leaving this until a new Treasurer was appointed.

The meeting closed at 12.00.
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